Regular Board
October 14, 2024
President Kniseley called the meeting to order at 5:00 pm.
Pledge of Allegiance
Present: Joe Kniseley, Justin Beaman, Bob Hulett, Steve Roseth, Sheryl Narva, Julie White, Adam Bush, Shane Rose, and Tammy Weisman
Absent:  Cathy Rose
Visitors: None
Minutes: S Roseth made a motion to approve all minutes as received, 2nd S Narva, 5 yes votes, motion carried.
Visitor Business:  None 
Attorney Radcliffe - None
Officers Report – September Patrol log was provided and no questions were presented to forward on to Sergeant Mazur.
[bookmark: _Hlk166758785]Barb Brueggen-Library Director:  Barb Brueggen reported the following:
· Library Board meeting was held on October 7, 2024.  Kirsten from Winding Rivers came for trustee training.  Kirsten also informed the Board that since Barb has decided not to continue with the required training, unfortunately a new Library Director will be needed as soon as possible.  There will be an ad placed in the paper and applications must be submitted by November 1, 2024.  Barb will stay & help until no longer needed. 
· Next board meeting is scheduled for Monday, November 4, 2024.
· The new Winding Rivers software is up and running, however I am still learning.  There is more digital access now, which is good; however, it results in less people coming into the library which in turn makes a difference in the usage numbers.  Usage numbers down results in less County reimbursement money.  A vicious circle!
· Tammy was provided the County reimbursement amounts for 2025 Budget.  These reimbursement amounts were calculated per 2023 usage and the dollar amount did decrease substantially.
· Nancy Waller is having an Open House for the History Museum on Saturday October 26th, 2:00-7:00pm.  The library will also be open a few hours as well.  Refreshments will be served.
· A Halloween event is planned again this year. The theme will be Scary Dairy.  Jackson County Dairy Promotional Committee sponsored string cheese, a photo booth will be set-up and there will be a drawing for prizes.
· Barb reserved the gym for Santa and the Magic Show on Sunday, December 8th. Tammy has ordered the bags & assorted items to be handed out.
· Thank you to Shane for helping with the web-site updates, Adam for heat and Tammy for creating our paychecks & keeping track of our vacation time.  I appreciated everything!
Maintenance Report: Adam Bush reported the following:
· Wastewater Treatment Facility WPDES Permit Application – The DNR and the Village are still waiting to hear from SEH regarding the Individual Phosphorous Variance (IPV) Application.
· Hydrant flushing will be this week October 16th – 17th.
· Parks have been winterized & Bernie Buchner has serviced the boilers and are waiting on pH results.
· Iron Filter & Media Inspection – We are still waiting on the correct size gaskets and the report to be issued to the DNR and the Village.
· Lead Service Inventory spreadsheet supplied by Jacobs Engineering was reviewed and ready to submit to the DNR.
· Emergency Siren Repair – The siren had been working, however, today it did not go off at noon. There is a dead spot with the brushes which may have caused it not to go off today.    Adam will request the County to run another test for the village.  J Kniseley indicated that we have a quote for parts & labor to update the motors for $5,388 and an Annual Maintenance Contract is $500. B Hulett asked if we can have the motors repaired by Stetzer’s. J Kniseley indicated that he checked with Stetzer’s and they felt that they could repair them. J Beaman indicated that we should get a bid for repairing the motors from Stetzer and monitor what is happening. 
· Clean-Up Days were held last week, busiest day was Saturday.
· Dead Trees/Right-of Way – J Kniseley reported that we still need to measure street right-of-way.  He also talked with Harry Sweet and he can do the three (3) trees & clean-up the small stuff for $1,000.
Park & Rec: J Beaman reported that there is no current update on the batting cage. J Kniseley indicated that once the batting cage is installed it will be an item that the BTYSA would not be able to take with them.  B Hulett indicated that it would be considered “property in the open” of the village. J Kniseley indicated that the City of Blair called inquiring what we were budgeting for BTYSA in 2025, could we use our contribution to the batting cage.  J Beaman indicated that retail it would cost around $8,000.
Personnel – T Weisman inquired if the board was interested in a Holiday Gathering again this year.  Last year the employees brought a dish to pass with pulled pork & buns from Falls Meat. S Narva indicated that we should do it again, but felt that the board members should contribute as well and then no cost from the village would be required. T Weisman will report at the next board meeting the cost of last year’s gathering, however believed it was around $100. 
T Weisman indicated that last year we did Village of Taylor apparel for end of year incentives and the employees are interested in doing this again.  Amount will be the same as last year & we will order to include expense in 2024 budget.  After discussion, end of year employee incentive will be Village of Taylor apparel. 
Finance – T Weisman provided a preliminary 2025 Budget & Capital Improvement Plan.  Top issues/concerns were reviewed and notes are included.  T Weisman inquired if we should schedule a special board meeting to review the preliminary budget and Capital Improvement Plan and address any questions.  After discussion, it was determined that a special board meeting will be scheduled for Monday November 4, 2024 at 5:00pm.
T Weisman reported no additional progress has been made on the long outstanding checks & deposits, however will be complete by end of year.
Sewer Depreciation CD matured on 9/15/24, CD was renewed for 9-Month at 4.75% APY.  
Public Services - None
Clerk’s Report: T Weisman & S Rose reported the following:
· UBHub Software Update – They are working on the materials sent and we are waiting for an updated timeline.
· Public Service Commission (PSC) – Conventional Rate Case – T Weisman reported that we worked through some questions that they had & it has been passed to the next group for review.  We should hear something in a couple of weeks. 
· TID 4 Audit – The auditors were on-site Monday September 23, 2024.  I did have to reach out to SEH for some grant information and now I need to create a spreadsheet that shows grant monies received & to whom they were distributed.
· Newsletter – The Fall/Winter Newsletter was mailed on September 27th.
· SEH Project Update – We have received the preliminary engineering report & the environmental study.  These items have been sent to the USDA for review.
· Utility Adjustments – When completing the Conventional Rate Case Application, we found some set-up issues within the UBMax software that were not following our Water Tariff issued by the Public Service Commission.  We have reviewed these issues and affected accounts will be credited.
Treasurer’s Report: The Treasurer’s Report was provided to the board. S Narva made a motion to approve the Treasurer’s Report as presented, 2nd J Beaman, 5 yes votes, motion carried.
Approval of Bills to Pay:  General Fund $9,205.79 & Water $1,745.81 and Sewer $2,058.95.  J White made a motion to approve all unpaid bills and all other bills received with a due date before the next scheduled board meeting, 2nd B Hulett, 5 yes votes, motion carried.
Unfinished Business:
Jackson County UW Extension Program Update - J Kniseley indicated that we had a telephone call with Professor Doug McLeod and Abby Becker.  An email was sent to members of the Planning Commission & Zoning Board Committees asking for responses to the background questions submitted by Abby Becker.  Responses received were forwarded to them.  We will be meeting Prof McLeod and his students on Thursday October 17th in Melrose & then they will come to visit Taylor.
Tri-County Gunderson Ambulance Service/Black River Falls EMS Fees – J Kniseley reported that the Informational Meeting was held on Monday October 7, 2024 and there were 2 non-board members that attended.  J White asked how were residents made aware of the Informational Meeting.  T Weisman indicated the notices were posted like other notices; at the Muni Building, Post Office & General Store. J Kniseley indicated that there is no cost at this time for Tri-County Gunderson Ambulance Service. There is a .3-mile difference between the Whitehall Hospital & the Black River Falls Hospital. Typically, transport will be to Whitehall, however a different decision may be made by staff and/or patient to transport to another hospital/medical center.  After discussion, S Roseth made a motion to move forward with the contract with Tri-County Gunderson Ambulance Service, 2nd S Narva, 5 yes votes, motion carried.
Jackson County’s 7 Rivers Alliance – T Weisman reported that in your packet was the SWOT Analysis that was completed at the first meeting held. They have asked for our input. The next meeting is scheduled for Monday November 4, 2024 at 1:00pm in the County Boardroom of the Courthouse.
Building Permit Issuance & General Engineering Corp (GEC) State Delegation – J Kniseley reported that we have a contract in hand, however they are inquiring on what size the Village wishes to set as permit criteria. T Weisman indicated that in the new ordinance we did not list a size because we wanted a building permit for all accessory structures, so set back requirements could be reviewed with the resident.  The old ordinance listed 200 sq feet.  After discussion, T Weisman will send an email to GEC indicating that we will go with the 200 sq feet.
Xcel Energy Lighting Quote for Veteran’s Park – J Kniseley reported that we submitted our application and since there has never been any service to Veteran’s Park this would qualify as a new service and no cost to the Village.  However, since it is late in the year there may be winter costs involved.  We could install a pole, which we do have, for an overhead service or they could install an underground service which would involve one section of sidewalk that would need to be removed & fixed that would be cheaper than adding an additional pole. A new meter socket/pedestal needs to be installed by an electrician that the service can run to. We have a quote from Hammond Electric to install a new meter socket/pedestal for $2,300. J Kniseley indicated that Xcel Energy may be able to provide a sponsorship for this project.  After discussion, S Narva made a motion to move forward with the underground service, 2nd J White, 5 yes votes, motion carried. 
New Business:
Roof Repair Office/Library/Community Center – J Kniseley reported that our roof is leaking in the library. We have a quote from Maverick Coatings LLC for patching our metal in the amount of $8,000.  We reached out to Knutson Roofing & Tranberg Roofing for quotes, however no responses received.  T Weisman reported that this amount is included in the estimates to year end for 2024 on the preliminary 2025 Budget provided & there is room to have the roof repaired this year.  J White made a motion to have Maverick Coatings LLC repair the metal roof at 420 2nd Street, 2nd S Roseth, 5 yes votes, motion carried.
Christmas Lights Contest – J Kniseley suggested that we continue with the residential Christmas Lights Contest and have a separate Christmas Lights Contest for the Commercial/Business District.  B Hulett suggested for the residential contest that we split the same amount of prize money & have the same prize pay-out of $125 for the top three (3) participants and one pay-out of $100 for the Commercial/Business District.  After discussion, it was determined that we would move forward with this new format and T Weisman will post two separate notices and send the notice directly to our businesses.
Building Permit-Melissa Graf/111 Main Street – Raise old garage & construction a new garage – S Narva made a motion to accept Building Permit submitted by Melissa Graf for the raise of old garage & construction of new garage, 2nd B Hulett, 5 yes votes, motion carried.
Building Permit-Alisha Smith/321 Bridge Street – Partial “gut” & remodel, new siding & windows, enclosing entry way. S Narva made a motion to accept Building Permit submitted by Alisha Smith for the remodel of 321 Bridge Street, 2nd J White, 5 yes votes, motion carried.
Operator’s License Tamereau Berry/Squirlz Nest – T Weisman confirmed background check was completed and no concerns.  J Beaman made a motion to grant Operator’s License to Tamereau Berry, 2nd J White, 5 yes votes, motion carried.
Temporary Class B License Taylor Fire & Rescue/Chili Feed November 30, 2024 3:00pm – 8:00pm in the Community Center – B Hulett made a motion to grant the Temporary Class B License to Taylor Fire & Rescue for Chili Feed on November 30th, 2nd S Roseth, 5 yes votes, motion carried.
Adjourn – J White made a motion to adjourn at 6:55pm, 2nd S Narva, 5 yes votes, motion carried.
Respectfully Submitted,
Tammy Weisman
Clerk/Treasurer
October 17, 2024
